Village of Woodsburgh

JACOB HARMAN, DEPUTY MAYOR CARL CAYNE, TRUSTEE ALAN HIRMES, TRUSTEE DAVID PERL, TRUSTEE



MICHELLE BLANDINO, VILLAGE CLERK BRIAN S. STOLAR, VILLAGE ATTORNEY JUDAH LIBIN, TREASURER

30 PIERMONT AVENUE • HEWLETT, NEW YORK 11557 TELEPHONE (516) 295-1400 • FACSIMILE (516) 295-1406

LEE A. ISRAEL, MAYOR

March 2, 2021

Dear Neighbors:

This month's meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held on **Monday, March 22, 2021 at 7:00 p.m via zoom.** All are welcome to join by reaching out to Village Hall and obtaining the Zoom information. We welcome you to join us at that time. Your input and involvement is always welcome in the betterment of our community.

The annual Village tax bill was mailed at the end of February. If you pay your taxes directly and have not received your tax bill, please contact the Village Office. To avoid interest penalties your **Village taxes must be paid no later than April 1, 2021**. Additionally, we ask that you please remind your gardener that permits must be renewed at Village Hall for the 2021 season. Only those gardeners holding valid permits will be permitted to work in the Village.

As a reminder, Village elections will be held on Tuesday, June 15, 2021 at the Keystone Yacht Club. To be eligible to vote in the Village election you must be registered with the Nassau County Board of Elections. Applications to register by mail are available at Village Hall. If you expect to be away at the time of the election, you may obtain an application for an absentee ballot at Village Hall.

With the weather starting to warm up and people out walking or riding bikes, we want to remind homeowners that permitting a dog in a front yard without a leash is prohibited. This restriction applies regardless of whether the property contains an electronic, wireless or invisible fence intended to prevent a dog from leaving the yard.

This prohibition exists for the safety of our residents, and is provided in Village Code §67-7, which reads: No person shall permit, suffer, or allow any dog owned, kept, possessed, or harbored by such person to run loose or at large in the front yard of any private property in the Village unless the dog is restrained by a chain or leash sufficiently limited in length to prevent the dog from leaving said property. Notwithstanding the foregoing, no such person shall permit, suffer, or allow any such dog to be in a front yard under circumstances which constitute a real or apparent danger to any person.

We look forward to seeing you at the meeting and thank you for being a part of our village.

Very truly yours,

Lee Israel Mayor